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2 THE KING'S HIGHWAY MAY 15TH; 1951 

MISSIONARY CORRESPONDENCE | 

Dear Highway Friends: 

How are you all feeling there in Canada? 

We are all feeling fine. 

We now have usually ten to twenty-eight 

to our Sunday School. That is the most we 

have had in the Sunday School this year. 

Mother is feeling a lot better and I am very 

glad. Please pray for her as much as you can 

so that she will be better. We are now in the 

Easter holidays for 14 days. 

Auntie Mary and Auntie Uta are coming up 

to Vryheid from Altona, till sometime next 

week. 

We are very glad that they came out and 

we had a very nice welcome service. Every- 

body was very happy there. The Sanders peo- 

ple were there but we had a little trouble get- 

ting out of Hartland because of the mud. 

Auntie Uta is staying with Auntie Mary at 

Altona and Auntie Nina is staying with us. 

I am now taking Grade V and Reginald is 

taking Grade IX and we are getting along fine. 

Glendon is now in Nigel working in the Bank 

and Harold is working in Johannesburg in 

electrical work. 

Reginald wants to be a missionary and I 

want to be a doctor. 

Your African friend, 

KENNETH 

My Dear Friends: 

It really sounds like a Canadian March 

night, the way the wind is howling around the 

house. But, of course, it is not cold, in fact the 

past few days have been very warm indeed. 

We were glad to hear that Brother and 

Sister Parks had a safe journey to Canada. 

They are surely being greatly missed by the 

natives especially around Altona. They were 

their friends and the natives loved them. We 

do pray that God will continue to use them, 

in the homeland, as He has done in the past, 

and as He did in this land too. 

Now the two nurses have safely arrived 

from Canada and Sister Chase and Sister 

Campbell are at Altona while Sister Smith is 

here for the present. She is busy at Zulu and 

I am sure my Zulu will be brushed up a bit as 

I endeavor to help her. Belina, my girl, had 

been listening in at different times, through 

the day, and tonight she said, “Inkosazane 

Smith will soon get Zulu.” It is a hard grind 

to get another language but it is wonderful 

how many things one can do while they are 

learning and perhaps especially so these days 

when young people who have given them- 

selves to His work out here and already God is 

using them. Isnt’s it grand to work for Jesus. 

Last Saturday our eldest son, Harold, was 

married to Shirley Raby, of Johannesburg. My 

husband married them in the Troyerville S. A. 

Baptist Church. I was unable to be present 

but the rest of the family were there. After the 

wedding and reception they came down to see 

me. We do praise God that they are Christians 

and interested in the work of the Lord. Our 

prayer is that they may always keep true to 

Him. 

It doesn’t seem possible that three months 

of the year 1951 is just about finished. How 

fast the time slips around! May the dear Lord 

keep us all faithful and in our places for Him, 

I pray. 
Yours for souls, 

G. KIERSTEAD 

| CORRESPONDENCE | 
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Dear Highway Friends: 
We feel a few words from this corner of the 

vineyard might be in order at this time. 

We have had some mercy drops of blessing 

from the storehouse of Grace during the past 

year. Last June we had a time of blessing 

with the late Rev. W. E. Smith. He preached 

under the pressure of a heart still stirred to 

win the lost. The church was enocuraged and 

strengthened by his ministry. This was his 

last Revival Meeting this side of Glory, and I 

fancy I hear him today shouting the praises 

to God on high. 

Last January Brother Yeatts from Indiana 

came to us as evangelist. The church was ex- 

pecting a gracious time and God did not fail 

us. We will not comment on this revival for it 

has been reported in a previous Highway. We 

must say though, that much fruit still remains. 

Among other things during the year we have 

been blessed and encouraged by special week- 

end meetings, etc. 

Space will not allow us to say more. Yet we 

have been well used by the people of God 

here. They have stood by us all through. The 

money they have given to us at special times 

as well as many gifts, we very much appre- 

ciate. We are standing by our denomination 

100% and hope to meet our budget. We are 

having a baptism on the 6th of May and a 

number of people will be uniting with the 

Church. 

May God help us to be all that we should 

be for His Glory in the coming Church year. 

REV. & MRS. W. FERNLEY 

Fredericton, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 

We closed what proved to be a fruit bearing 

series of meetings on April 15th. Rev. Lowell 

Yeatts was the evangelist. Brother Yeatts is 

a fine preacher and leaves a church in a better 

condition than he found it. It gladdened our 

hearts to see those we had prayed for, seeking 

the Lord at an altar of prayer. This proved to 

be one of our best revival efforts since coming 

here. 

The Lord is good to us. We have over fifty 

out to prayer meetings and such a spirit of 

freedom that makes our hearts rejoice. It is not 

uncommon to have several on their feet at the 

same time during testimony time. 

HARTLEY E. MULLEN 

Dear Brother Dow: 

I have been planning to write for quite 

a while, but it is difficult for me to write to 

anvone very often. 

I am very glad to see your success on The 

Highway. 

I have enjoyed its visits for years, and in 

this time of great need I feel I should pay my 

share of the expense as far as I can. 

I would gladly send you $50 if it were pos- 

sible, but as a beginning I will send you $5.00. 

Trust you are well and will be able to continue 

your splendid work. 

The Lord bless you abundantly. 

Sincerely in Jesus’ love, 

I. M. KEIRSTEAD 

Dear Brother Dow and Highway: 

Entering into our home for many years this 

paper has always brought spiritual blessings. 

The letters from Africa, the personal testi- 

monies, the sermons, the reports, the editorials, 

the poems, the voice of the Y. P. A., without 

exception every page blesses my soul, and then
 

goes on to bless others. 

My subscription is 

month. 
Enclose $2.00 and pledge to pray that our 

Father may be glorified through The Highway 

in making the readers one in Him. 
Yours and His, 

MRS. GEORGE I. WILLIAMS 

due some time next 

Dear Editor: 

A 1 was reading over my Highway and I 

see the appeal you are making to The High- 

way family in regards to their renewals and 

back bills, it makes me feel bad to think that 

God’s servant has to plead with people so long. 

And as I got to thinking about this, a 

thought came to me and I am passing it along 

to you, and you may print the name if you 

wish. 

I thought if each member of our denomina- 

tion would give 25c per person, that bill could 
be paid and our good paper, The King’s High- 

way, would be out of the red. 

Dear brethren, let us just remember that our 

brother and editor isn’t a young man any more, 

so let us go to work on this thing and put it 

across. We will never miss 25¢ and I am sure 

it will lift a great burden from the shoulders 

of our editor. 
You remember Jesus said to His disciples 

when they entered the ship: Let us go over 

to the other side, and the great storm came 

upon them. The disciples were fearful wher 

the ship began to fill with water, but Jesus 

had said, let us go over to the other side, not 

under the ocean. 
So now let us as a denomination put this 

thing across, not under, and lift this burden 

from our dear brother. 
And to make a start on this I am enclosing 

$1.00 for my wife and myself. And let us look 

up and trust God and see that His work goes 

forward and not backward. If there is anything 

I dislike, it is to see God’s work suffer, and 

brethren, we certainly will be held accountable 

to God if we fail him. Let us go over and not 

under. 

I only wish I could tell you how I feel about 

this, but words fail me. I can only say, let us 

do all we can to see God’s work go ahead and 

not suffer any longer. 
I pray that God’s richest blessings will be 

with our editor ,and our denomination as a 

whole. I trust when I read my next Highway 

that I shall see some account of this work, or 

soon after. 

Your brother and sister in His abiding love, 

MR. & MRS. ALTON H. URQUHART, 

Southwest Harbour, Me. 

Note.—Thanks to our brother and sister for 

their sympathy and help. They are the kind of 

people that Paul called my helpers in Christ 

Jesus.—Editor. 

“You are not responsible for what people 

think about you, but for what you give them 

reason to think.” 

“Brightening up the life of someone else will 

put a fresh shine on your own.” 

“A wholly sanctified person is the only in- 

dividual that can be skinned alive and still 

live.” 


